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Government of India
Ministry of Heavy Industries
(AEI Section)

Udyog Bhawan, New Delhi - 110011
Dated, 11* October, 2024

Subject: Draft Phased Manufacturing Program (PMP) for e-2W, e-3W e-
Buses and EV chargers (For Stakeholder comments)

The Ministry of Heavy Industries, Government of India, has notified the ‘PM
Electric Drive Revolution in Innovative Vehicle Enhancement (PM E-DRIVE)
Scheme’ through Gazette Notification S.0. 4259 (E) on September 29, 2024,
with a total outlay of 10,900 crore.

Under the scheme, Electric Vehicles and EV Chargers must be manufactured
according to the Phased Manufacturing Program (PMP) guidelines issued by
the Ministry from time to time.

In this context, a draft Phased Manufacturing Program (PMP) guidelines for
e-2W e-3W e-Buses, and EV chargers has been prepared by a Committee of
Directors from Testing agencies viz. ARAI, ICAT, NATRAX and GARC. Based
on the feedback received from various stakeholders, including EV OEMs,
charger OEMs and charge point operators, these guidelines have been
revised.

A draft version of the Phased Manufacturing Program (PMP) guidelines has
been uploaded on https://pmedrive.heavyindustries.gov.in to seek inputs
from all stakeholders. You are requested to provide your comments and
suggestions on the draft guidelines via email at dsem-mhi@gov.in within 10
days of the issuance of this draft.

e
(Amrendra Kishore Singh)

Deputy Secretary of the Govt. of India
Tel 011 2306 1745

Encl: As above.



